Maria Elena Guzman

54 Westgate Road Apt 2

675-2014

Permit #2009-68

Map/Lot 108/13

Move electrical panel from bathroom

12-17-09
Permit 2009-68, 54 Westgate Road Apt 2. Went to do the final inspection of the new electrical panel that was moved from the bathroom. No one home and Matt didn’t show up.


Time 0.5 

02-15-10
Permit 2009-68, 54 Westgate Road-Unit 2. I inspected the work done to move the units electrical panel out of the bathroom and into the side wall of the bathroom with the panel opening on the other side of the wall in the bedroom. The new wires to move the circuits from the old panel came out of the bottom of the panel; through a hole in the wall; running along the side wall under the sink counter; through a hole and up inside the wall and into the new panel. The old panel didn’t have the cover on and the wire for the wall light over the sink was spliced with wire nuts in the wall. Those two items were not according to code and would have to be fixed. After talking to Matt, the electrician, the light wire was existing and not part of the job he was hired to do which was to move the panel. He also told me he had the cover on the panel. He said he will have a flat metal cover made to close in the old panel which is now just a junction box. I told him that would satisfy the code requirement for the panel move.


Time 0.8

07-26-10
Permit 2009-68, 54 Westgate Road. I received a call from the state inspector to see if I did a final inspection of the work Matt Perron did. He said the work was completed by Matt and he verified the work. I let him know Marie still wanted to install smoke detectors and that if I closed out the permit for the panel she would have to get a new permit for the smoke detectors, so we agreed that when all the work was completed I would do a final inspection.


Time 0.2 

David H Lersch

Plainfield Building Inspector

